BELLINGHAM PLANNING BOARD BELLINGHAM, MASS.

Regular meeting of February 25, 1965. Members present were: Rene Delannoy, Sr.

J. Eugene Corriveau Francis J. Prior Raymond Richards

Meeting called to order by the chairman of the board at 8:05. Minutes were approved as read on a motion made by Franis J. Prior and seconded by J. Eugene Corriveau.

Mr. Leo Millette requested release of streets from a recorded "Covenant" but J.E. Corriveau and Francis Prior would not sign the release because of a drainage problem in the Green Acres development off Center Street. Mr. Delannoy scheduled an informal meeting of the board members and Mr. Millette for 4:30 P.M. on Saturday at the development.

Roger Canestrari appeared as petitioner for Oswego Avenue. On a motion of Rene Delamney and seconded by Francis Prior, it was unanimously voted to recommend the acceptance of 550 ft. of Oswego Avenue, beginning from Mann Street, in a northerly direction.

G.Bertrand Bibeault, C.E., presented a deed for land of Normand Belanger as had been requested. Plan signed by members of the board for recording purposes. Land located on Cross Street.

Mr. Bibeault was informed that the plan of Marion Simoneau would have to be presented to the Brd. of Appeals because Marion Rd. has not yet been accepted by the town. Mr. Delannoy said he would then recommend acceptance of the plan.

The board also informed Mr. Bibeault that it would reconsider the plan of Henry Lemire off Wrentham Road which had been rejected because of insufficient information and notification to the Tennessee Gas Transmission Co. Mr. Delannoy said he would recommend acceptance of the plan providing it complies with regulations from the Dept. of Public Utilities.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Joan M. Giard, Clerk

Approved as read:

Rove hude

arrivear made the